
Fiber Infrastructure Upgrade 

Summary 

SCH Number 2022110511 

Public Agency California Department of Education 

Document Title Fiber Infrastructure Upgrade 

Document Type NOE - Notice of Exemption 

Received 11/22/2022 

Posted 11/22/2022 

Document Description The project will identify, and correct problems associated with the originally installed 

fiber optic telecommunication cable within the California School for the Deaf and the 

California School for the Blind at the Fremont campus. The construction would fix some 

concrete patches (e.g., correcting walkways to American Disabilities Act standards for 

slope/cross slope); repair any penetrations through fire rated walls; and to verify struc­

tural attachments of the network cabinets to walls. Plans will be updated and submit­

ted to the Department of State Architect for review and subsequent approval. 

Contact Information 

Name Allen Young 

Agency Name DGS 

Job Title Project Director II 

Contact Types Lead/Public Agency/ Parties Undertaking Project 

Address 707 3rd Street, 4th Floor 

West Sacramento, CA 95605 

(279) 946-8550 

allen.young@dgs.ca.gov 

Phone 

Email 

Name Daniel O'Brien 

Agency Name DGS 

Job Title Supervising Environmental Planner 

Contact Types Lead/Public Agency/ Parties Undertaking Project 

Address 
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707 3rd Street, 4th Floor 
West Sacramento, CA 95605 

Phone (916) 376-1603 1 

Email daniel.obrien@dgs.ca.gov 

Location 

Coordinates 

Cities 

Counties 

Regions 

Cross Streets 

Zip 

State Highways 

Notice of Exemption 

Exempt Status 

Type, Section or Code 

Reasons for Exemption 

37°20'2.4"N 121° 34'58.S"W 

Fremont 

Alameda 

Northern California, San Francisco Bay Area 

39350 Gallaudet Drive and Walnut Avenue 

94538 

SR 84 and SR 238 

Categorical Exemption 

Class 1, CEQA Guidelines Section 15301- Existing Facilities 

This exemption allows for repair and minor alterations to existing facilities involving 

negligible or no expansion of use. The State confirms that no exceptions apply that 

would preclude the use of an exemption for this project. 
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